APRIL 2004

Rick, I have reviewed the revised parking plan you gave me last Wednesday. Some of my earlier questions have been resolved, but most of my comments remain the same.

Why does the report include on street parking spaces as part of the supply ?

Is the hospital going to be required to continue to run a shuttle from the St. John St. Lot ?

Has the hospital verified that every employee has an off street parking space ?

What is the hospital going to do to encourage their employees NOT to park on the street ? One suggestion may be to stagger the start and stop times of the shifts, so employees can exit the garage quicker.

I fully agree with Gorrill Palmers recommendation to have the hospital install better directional signage for visitor parking. I also agree with their recommendation that patients be directed to park in the proposed garage in their pre-visit materials. This was discussed during their approval 1998 , but as far as I know it was never implemented.

Finally, I am hopeful that the following will become conditions of approval for this project:

1.The hospital will allow snow ban parking in the new garage at reasonable rates from 7:00PM to 7:00AM
2. The garage will be available to residents nights and weekends

3. During construction, all subcontractors will be required to park off site.

4. The City will approve prototypes of newly proposed directional signage. Done

5. The hospital will show the City prototypes of newly proposed literature on parking to be sent to patients with their pre-visit materials.

6.The hospital shall verify that each employee has an off street parking space provided.

7. The hospital will provide off street parking for all of their vendors/sub contractors, alleviating the need for them to purchase on street occupancy permits and tying up valuable on street parking spaces needed by residents and for turnover parking.

8.The hospital shall be required to continue to run a shuttle from the St. John St. Lot, and verify that they have a long term lease for this lot and any other lot that they do not own.

Rick, please feel free to share my comments with the Planning Board or MMC staff. If you have any questions or concerns, I can be reached at 874-8444. Thanks

